South Korea / Yeosu, Gunsan, Onsan, Ulsan

From Korea Universal Marine: 18 May 2021 

“We have liaised with the each Port Authorities of Yeosu, Gunsan, Onsan, and Ulsan, Korea, and found that India is considered as a ‘high-risk country’ and the vessels sailed from India are subject to conduct of the quarantine procedures as below :-

1. On-board inspection by Quarantine Office
Vessels from the high-risk countries (Russia, Philippines, U.K., South Africa, France, Bangladesh, Pakistan, India, as of May 13, 2021) and scheduled to call at Korean ports are subject to the On-board Inspection including fumigating & checking fever, respiratory symptoms, and health questionnaires of all crew members.

1. Submitting PCR Negative Certificate
The crews who have embarked from (a) one of the high-risk countries after August 3, 2020, and (b) foreign countries after January 15, 2021, to submit COVID-19 Polymerase Chain Reaction (PCR) Negative Certificate. If it is passed 28 or more days from the last calling at a port and/or the vessel called at 2 or more ports before calling at Korean ports, it could be exempted from the submission of PCR Negative Certificate. 
For the crews embarked from the high-risk countries, the PCR Negative Certificates must be issued at the designated facilities. In the certificate, it must be listed the crew’s name, date of birth, test method, date of test, date of issuance, and name of issuing facility, and it must be issued in English or Korean.
This requirement applies for crews who embarked or went ashore in the high-risk countries, and the certificate must be issued by the designated facilities within 72 hours before departure from the embarking port.

In case of failure of submitting a valid PCR Negative Certificate, Disembarkation & Cargo Operation will be restricted at Korean ports, and all the crews will be quarantined on-board until the on-board inspection for COVID-19 comes out negative. 

After the quarantine procedures, the cargo operation will be commenced at ports. Furthermore, we found that there is no significant issues or delays in quarantine procedures at Korean ports in relation to the COVID-19.

In case a crew is confirmed for COVID-19, the crew will be quarantined & treated at the designated facility for 2 weeks, and the rest of the crews will be on 2 weeks of on-board quarantine, standing by the outside of the Korean ports.  However, if confirmed crews decided not to be quarantined and/or the shipowners decided not to stand-by for 2 weeks in Korean ports, then it is possible to sail back or redirect the vessels without any (dis)embarkation or cargo operation at Korean ports.”

